
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
July 1st, 1931 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular session at 6:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were: Councilmen Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, 
Holcombe, Roberts, Sievert. President Glassford presided. City 
Attorney Adams, City Manager Soderstrum, and City Clerk Tomlinson 
were present. 
 
The minutes of June 17th were read and approved. 
 
Unfred Bond 
 

The bond of George L. Unfred, Plumber, having been approved as to 
form by the City Attorney, was presented. It was moved by 
Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman Holcombe that the bond 
be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
Pav. Ouray 3-7 
 
A petition for paving Ouray Avenue from Third Street to Seventh 
Street was presented. It was moved by Councilman Hirons and 
seconded by Councilman Holcombe that the petition be referred to 
the City Manager for checking, and filed in the office of the 
City Clerk, and that the City Manager be requested to secure 
prices on various types of pavement and report back to the 
Council. Motion carried. 

 
Colo. Mun. League Conv. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Bear and seconded by Councilman 
Roberts that the expenses of the City Manager and three 
Councilmen to the Colorado Municipal League Covention at Durango, 
be allowed. Motion carried. 
 
Canvass votes 
 
The City Council proceeded to canvass the votes of the Special 
Municipal election held June 30th, 1931. 
 
The following is the report shown by the canvassing board: 

 
TALLY SHEET 
 
We, the undersigned, acting as canvassing board, hereby certify 
that we have canvassed the returns of the Special Municipal 
election held in the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, on June 
30th, 1931, and from said canvass find the results to be as 
follows: 
 
That 186 ballots were cast in District "A" 
That 210 ballots were cast in District "B" 



That 252 ballots were cast in District "C" 

That 246 ballots were cast in District "D" 
That 417 ballots were cast in District "E" 
 
That a total of 1311 ballots were cast in all the Districts at 
said election. 
 
The votes for the Ordinance granting the franchise were as 
follows: 
 
"An Ordinance Granting to the Public Service Company of Colorado, 
its Successors and Assigns, the right to locate, build, 
construct, maintain and operate into, within and through the City 
of Grand Junction, a plant or plants and works for the 
generation, transmission and distribution of electricity and to 

furnish, sell and distribute said products to the City and the 
inhabitants thereof, by means of conduits, cables, poles, and 
wires strung thereon or otherwise, over, under, along and across 
all streets, alleys, bridges, public ways and places in said City 
and fixing the terms and conditions thereof, and providing for 
rates and standards of service." 
 

DISTRICT "A" "B" "C" "D" "E" TOTAL MAJORITY 

FOR 144 155 196 195 320 1010 709 

AGAINST 42 55 56 51 97 301  
 
/s/ W.O. Bear 
/s/ David M. Roberts 

/s/ Allen Holcombe 
/s/ J.C. Glassford 
/s/ Frank Hall 
/s/ Geo W. Sievert 
/s/ W. Hirons 
 
It was moved by Councilman Sievert and seconded by Councilman 
Hirons that the report of the canvassing board be accepted. 
Motion carried. 
 
Councilman Bear moved and Councilman Sievert seconded the motion 
that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 
 
 


